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n September 11, 1941, construction commenced on a building that was 
to achieve great significance in American history and architecture: the Pentagon.

On September 11, 2001, this building and the people within it were tested 
by a terrorist attack whose goal was the destruction of stone, spirit and life.

Out of this tragedy was born the Phoenix Project – an extraordinary effort in
which the employees of the Department of Defense and hundreds of contractors
and workers labored with inspiring dedication and skill to restore the Pentagon 
in a manner consistent with its status as a National Historic Landmark.

The reconstruction of the damaged wing, using materials, design and 
craftsmanship that match the original, is only one part of the ongoing Pentagon
Renovation Program, an exemplary effort by the Department of Defense to honor
its proud past by preserving the building that is both a busy workplace and a
world-famous symbol of the nation.  

Therefore, on September 11, 2002, it is with great pride, gratitude and 
admiration that the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation and the National
Trust for Historic Preservation salute the Honorable Donald H. Rumsfeld,
Secretary of Defense, the employees of the Department of Defense, and all 
the contractors and workers involved for their tireless labor and their steadfast
commitment to the preservation of our rich heritage.

You have done the impossible. You have saved the irreplaceable. You have
demonstrated the unconquerable spirit of America. 

O 

ADVISORY COUNCIL ON HISTORIC PRESERVATION


